
DATES TO REMEMBER 

SEPTEMBER 6TH, 2023-FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS 
 

-PLEASE NOTE OUR OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED FROM JULY 1ST UNTIL 

AUGUST 28TH, AT WHICH TIME WE WOULD BE HAPPY TO ACCEPT YOUR 

CHILD’S REGISTRATION.  JUST A FRIENDLY REMINDER THAT LUNCH 

PROGRAM REGISTRATION IS JUNE 6TH AT 5-8PM. ANY LUNCH 

REGISTRATIONS RECEIVED AFTER JUNE 19TH WILL BE CONSIDERED 

LATE AND A LATE FEE WILL BE ADDED.  WE ARE ALSO LOOKING TO 

FILL VACANT SPOTS IN THE LUNCH PROGRAM . IF YOU ARE 

INTERESTED IN WORKING FOR AN HOUR A DAY, PLEASE CHECK OUT 

PAGE 4 FOR MORE INFORMATION. - 
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STUDENT REGISTRATION 2023-2024 
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We are now accepting registrations for ALL grades for 

September 2023-2024! 

If  you are a resident of  the Winnipeg School Division: 

*NURSERY/KINDERGARTEN PROGRAM (No Fee):  There are several forms that you will 

need to fill out as well as various documents you will need to provide (Please see checklist on 

our school website) 

*GRADE 1-GRADE 6 (No Fee): Same as above  

 

If  you are NOT a resident of  the Winnipeg School Division: 

*NURSERY PROGRAM (FEE): You will be required to fill out several forms and provide 

documentation as well as pay the fee of  $5900.00 (subject to change) for the school year  

*KINDERGARTEN-GRADE 6 (No Fee): You will need to fill out the forms and provide the 

documentation as well as fill out a Non-Resident Form  

ALL REGISTRATIONS ARE BASED ON APPROVAL BY PRINCIPAL 

 

If  your child attends Tyndall Park School: 

*NURSERY-GRADE 5: Students will be automatically preregistered for next year at the 

same school 

 

If  your child will be changing schools:  

Please inform the office immediately if  you are planning on changing schools. You will need 

to fill out registration forms at the forwarding school. Students in Grade 6 will have received 

forms  from Stanley Knowles School in the Spring. 

 

If  you have any questions regarding registration for Tyndall Park School, please call the 

office at 204-633-0065 or visit the WSD1/Tyndall Park School websites for more information. 



Lunch Program Registration 
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TYNDALL PARK SCHOOL LUNCH PROGRAM 
2221 King Edward Street Winnipeg, Manitoba, R2R 1M5 

Telephone: 204-421-0065   E-mail: tpklp@yahoo.com 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians: 

 

The Tyndall Park Lunch Program would love to have your child/ren join us here for lunch for the 

school year 2023-2024. In order to better prepare ourselves, the lunch program is asking all 

families with a remaining balance still owing for the current school year to have all fees paid 

in full by April 20, 2023. We need to know where we sit financially so we can move forward with 

staffing and scheduling. 

 

We have two early registration dates for you to attend in person.  

The first date is:   Thursday, May 4th, 2023   3:30 to 6:30 p.m.  

The second date is:   Tuesday, June 6th, 2023   5:00 to 8:00 p.m. 
 

After serious consideration and meetings with the other Lunch Program supervisors in our 

surrounding area, it brings me pleasure to announce that the Lunch Program fee for 2023-2024 

school year will remain the same for the students of Tyndall Park Community School, while the 

other schools decided on an increase. 

 

Student enrollment into the Lunch Program for 2023-2024 will only be accepted after registration is 

completed and paid in full.  

 

Payment options are:  
1) E-transfer or cash, one payment made for full amount of $260, or  

2) by cheque, with one cheque written for full amount of $260 or  

     10 individual cheques in the amount of $26, post-dated for the first of each month. 

Cheques should be made payable to Tyndall Park Lunch Program. E-transfers will not be 

accepted for the monthly payment option. 

 

Families will have until Monday, June 19, 2023 to register your child/ren for the next school year. 

After June 19
th
, anyone registering for the Lunch Program will be charged a $25.00 late fee. 

 

Thank you for your timely response.  

Mrs. Sikora 

Lunch Program Supervisor 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Are you a member of the community looking to get out 

for an hour a day (11:55am-12:55pm) and get paid? Do 

you mind working outside with the elements?  

If interested, we are currently hiring for Lunch Program 

Supervisors at Tyndall Park School for September 2023.  

Please contact the Lunch Program Manager, Claudine 

Sikora for more information between 11am-1:30pm at 

204-421-0065.  

An application form is on page 5 or you can pick one up 

at the school. Please submit applications asap as we are 

hoping to train throughout the month of June.  
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 Tyndall Park Lunch Program
Employment Application 

Applicant Information 

Full Name:    Date: 
 Last First Initial   
 

Address:   
 Street Address Apartment/Unit # 
 

    

 City Province Postal Code 
 

Phone:  Email 
 

Date of Birth:  Social Insurance No.  
 

Do you have children attending Tyndall Park School?: 
YES 

 
NO 

 If yes, what grade(s):   
 

 

Previous Employment 

Company:  Phone: 

Address:  Supervisor: 
 

Job Title:     
 

Responsibilities:  
 

From:  To: Reason for Leaving: 
 

May we contact your previous supervisor for a reference? 
YES 

 
NO 

  
 

Reference 

Please list reference who has known you well during the last five years (excluding relatives and former employers. 

Full Name:  Relationship: 

Address:  Phone: 
 

Interests, Hobbies, Special Skills 
  
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
  

Disclaimer and Signature 

I certify that my answers are true and complete to the best of my knowledge.  

If this application leads to employment, I understand that false or misleading information in my application or 
interview may result in my release. 

 
Signature:  Date: 
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About the Centre 

Our child-care centre, located at 2221 King Edward Street, in Tyndall Park 
School, offers care to school-age children. Our child-care director for this 
area is Richard Lilke and he can be reached at 204-953-7318 or  
richard.lilke@ymanitoba.ca. 
 
Transportation 
Children travel independently to the child-care centre before and after 
school.  
 

Hours 
Monday-Friday 
7am to 9am 
3:30pm to 5:30pm 
 

Break Week Care 
The centre is closed during the winter, spring and summer school breaks. 
However, if your family requires child care during those periods, we wel-
come families to register at another YMCA-YWCA for the break weeks that 
you require child care.  

YMCA/YWCA BEFORE & AFTER CARE PROGRAM 

Will your child be starting in Grade 1-6 next year and you are needing 

Before & After School care for your child? Just a friendly reminder that 

the school does not provide supervision of  students before 8:45am or  

      after 3:30pm.  

If  you are interested in Before & After care for your child next year you will need to add your 

child to the waitlist. Please follow these instructions in order to do that.  

HOW TO ADD YOUR CHILD TO THE YMCA/YWCA BEFORE & AFTER PROGRAM 

• Go to www.ywinnipeg.ca 

• Click the downward arrow in the top right hand corner of  the page beside ‘CHILD 

CARE’ 

• Under “Locations & Waitlist” click “Get on the waitlist” 

• Scroll down that page and fill in the required information 

If  you have any questions regarding registration, please call 431-999-1600 



We are so excited to be able to welcome parents/guardians  for Grade Six Farewell! The 

ceremony will take place on Tuesday, June 20th at 1:30pm.  Students will be participating 

in some fun activities for the afternoon followed up with an ice cream treat! We would like 

to congratulate our Grade Six students and wish them all the best as they move on next 

year! 

GRADE SIX FAREWELL 

GR. 5/6 CAMP MANITOU DAY 

On Monday, June 19th, the Grade 5/6 students will be having a fun-filled day at 

Camp Manitou. Student activities include rock climbing, bannock making, hiking and 

more! Thanks to Tyndall Park families who participated in the school fundraising, the 

cost was covered for students. This will be an exciting, learning experience and we 

know they will have a great time!  
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FREEZIE FRIDAYS 

FREEZIE FRIDAYS have been super successful! Students have 

been lining up to purchase the cool treat every Friday 

throughout the month of May and into June until they sell 

out. So far the total is $831.00, which will go towards 

helping to cover some of the costs of field trips, and 

classroom technology upgrades. We thank Ms. Place for 

coordinating this fundraiser and all her dedicated helpers!  



Norval Morrisseau Art in Room 9 
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Room 9 has been discovering the artwork of Norval Morrisseau, who was 

an Indigenous Canadian artist, best known for originating the Woodland 

School style in contemporary Indigenous art. The beautiful artworks 

pictured are from room 9 students, Marithea, Jaideep, Kaitleen and Gem.                                

What beautiful and creative pieces of art! Well done!  



WGM & Conversation Circle-LAST DAYS 

Tyndall Park School 

   Friday1-3pm 

June 2nd-LAST ONE 

 

 

 

Ultimate Frisbee Club 

Thanks to Ms. Dow and Mr. Erichsen for piloting a grade 5/6 

Ultimate Frisbee Club which started in May and continued 

into June, ending with a free Ultimate Clinic for all students 

in grades 3-6. Students got to learn about the sport of Ultimate Frisbee 

which is a non-contact team sport using discs (or frisbees). During the 

clinics that will run on June 21 & 23, a coach from MODS (Manitoba 

Organization of Disc Sports) will be visiting the school and teaching 

students about the game and will run some scrimmages 

for the students to practice what they learn. Thanks to 

MODS for coming out to the school and working with 

our students and showing them this sport.  
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Elementary Choral Celebration 

Once again, Mrs. Vigier and four, selected, grade 5/6 students, along with students from other schools , 

attended the Elementary Choral Celebration, (formally known as Honour Choir), on May 25th. The day 

was spent in rehearsals ending with an evening concert attended by families of the students. This choral 

event has not been able to happen since Covid19, so it was great to see families come out and celebrate 

their child and music! Thanks to Mrs. Vigier for her continued dedication to the school choir and music 

clubs that she runs during the noon hours, along with the 

regular music program.  

 

Also, a big congratulations to Manmeet, Hitesh, Savreen and 

Francheska for being selected to participate in this event! 

Hans Kai in Grades 5 & 6 

Through 9 weekly sessions, students in grades 5 & 6 

have been visited by staff from the NorWest Co-op 

Community Health Hans Kai program. Topics have 

included physical activity, nutrition, mental health, 

hygiene, and others. These sessions have allowed 

students to explore and learn about personal health 

and all that entails. During the nutrition session, 

students got to make a healthy parfait to eat! 

Students also got to make their own mini first aid kits while learning 

the basics of first aid. And under UV light students 

got to explore what simulated germs on the skin 

might look like and how proper hand-washing is 

essential to hygiene. We thank Hans Kai program 

staff for visiting our school and spending time with 

the students.  

 



Coding Club 

Grade 4 students continued having some 

megabyte sized fun during noon hour Coding 

Club! Students have been learning to code games 

such as dice, rock-paper-scissors, and hit potato 

using Microbit, (a pocket-sized computer that lets 

you get creative with digital technology). Thanks 

to Mr. Opena and Mrs. Bui-Arias for introducing 

this club to the students and sparking interest in                          

         computer programming.  
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Let’s Get Growing at Tyndall Park School 

We are very fortunate to have retired teacher, Mrs. Kurek, volunteer to come and introduce 

students to planting and taking care of the gardens out front during the months of May & June. 

The garden boxes which were dedicated and named, ‘Kurek’s Garden’, to reflect Mrs. Kurek’s 

love for gardening, will be filled with plants and vegetables that are donated to a local food 

bank or to Tyndall Park families in need.  

As for the months of July and August, we are asking for volunteers who share that passion for 

gardening! We are in need of a few community members who would be available to water and 

tend to the flower boxes over the summer months.  If you are able to volunteer your time to 

keep the gardens growing and tended to over the summer, please see page 12 for more 

information. We thank you in advance. 



Dragon’s Eyes in Grade 2 

Check out these cool Dragon’s Eyes that students in grade 2 have been 

working on! Students read the story ‘Me and 

My Dragon’ and then wrote their own stories 

of pet dragons and what they would love to do 

with. They then got to create these amazing 

dragon eyes out of plasticine. Students were 

super creative with their designs!  
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Grade 2 Chairs On Strike 

The grade 2s were shocked to come to school and see that their class-

room chairs had gone on strike! Students had to write persuasive letters 

to their chairs to get them to come back to class. This activity based on 

the story ‘Chairs On Strike’, by Jennifer Jones, was a fun way to get 

students improving their writing skills and having some laughs doing it! 

It seems their letters worked, as the chairs were back on the job later 

that day! 



Students in rooms 20, 21, and 13 attended an exciting field trip at Oak 

Hammock Marsh on May 26th. Through funding from the Talbot Family 

Foundation, who supported the field trip by covering a partial cost of 

admission and a pizza lunch, students got to do some ‘Critter Dipping’, 

play some ‘Ecology Games’ and participate in a ‘Marshwalk’.  Students 

in rooms 12, 16 and 18 will be participating in this field trip later this 

month. The weather was beautiful and students had a great, learning 

day! 

 

 

Oak Hammock Marsh Field Trip 

 

Grade 2s Assiniboine Zoo Trip 

Wow! The grade 2 students have been having a very 

busy learning month of May! Along with all their 

creative writing and projects they were working on, 

students also had a fun-filled field trip to the 

Assiniboine Zoo learning more about animals and their 

habitats. Students have also been discovering animal 

classifications and what characteristics sets them 

apart. Students have been truly enjoying these lessons! 
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SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

   

 

 

 DAY FOUR      1 DAY FIVE       2 3 

4 DAY SIX       5 DAY ONE       6 DAY TWO   7 DAY THREE   8 DAY FOUR    9 10 

11 DAY FIVE      12 DAY SIX       13 DAY ONE      14 DAY TWO     15 DAY THREE  16 17 

18 DAY FOUR    19 DAY FIVE     20 DAY SIX       21 DAY ONE    22 DAY TWO    23 24 

25 DAY THREE 26 DAY FOUR   27 DAY FIVE     28 DAY SIX      29 DAY ONE     30  

FIT  RUN 

AM 

NO CLASSES 

INSERVICE 

NO CLASSES 

AM INSERVICE 

CLASSES IN PM 

LAST DAY OF 

SCHOOL 

11:30AM  
DISMISSAL 
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LAST DAY FOR 

TAP STUDENTS 

GR. 6  

FAREWELL 

1:30pm 

PLEASE 

NOTE: 

DATES MAY 

CHANGE 

OR   

CANCEL 

WSD  

POWWOW 

@ TEC VOC 

LUNCH PROGRAM  

REGISTRATION 

5-8PM 

SOCCER CLUB 

SOCCER/

RUNNING CLUB 

SOCCER CLUB 

GR 5/6  

ULTIMATE  

FRISBEE  

BASEBALL  

TOURNAMENT 

GRADES 5/6 

DAY CAMP 

ULTIMATE 

JAMBOREE 

GR. 3-6 

ULTIMATE 

JAMBOREE 

GR. 3-6 

FIELD TRIP 

ROOMS 12, 16, 

18 

FIELD TRIP  

GRADE 1 

REPORT 

CARDS SENT  

UKULELE CLUB 

UKULELE 

CLUB 

UKULELE 

CLUB 
WALKING FIELD 

TRIP P1, P3 & 9 


